GRAND DRIVE SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

Minutes of the meeting 19th February 2015

Present

Barbara Young


Practice Manager 

Dr Elizabeth Mogg


GP Partner

4 patients attended the meeting, 3 apologies, 

(NB: Patient names are not being published due to the rules of confidentiality, but are noted on the meeting register.)

________________________________________________________________

Barbara welcomed the new members to the Group and explained the Practice had been trying to recruit more patients to the PPG in order for the group to be more representative of the patient population. 

Previous Year’s Action Plan
Previous minutes and last year’s action plan discussed as follows:

Additional Phlebotomy days – due to the current provider’s contract (Virgin Healthcare) coming to an end on 31/03/15, the in-house service will stop from on 26/03/15. There are several alternative drop-in clinics in the area including one at the new Nelson Hospital from beginning of April.

Availability of appointments – this continues to be reviewed at the practice monthly meetings.

Saturday appointments – Merton practices have joined together to submit a bid to the Prime Minister’s Challenge Fund to enable increased GP access for patients ie evenings till 8pm and weekend opening hours at one of two central hubs in Merton.

Nelson Health Centre

Barbara gave an update on the opening of the newly refurbished Nelson Hospital and issued an information handout on the available services from April 2015.

Kingston Hospital Services at new Raynes Park Medical Centre

Bal Chohan-Rai, Business Development Manager for Kingston Hospital joined the meeting to give a talk on Kingston Hospital and the outpatient services now available at the Raynes Park Medical Centre.
Patient Survey & Feedback
The Group discussed the feedback from the national patient survey, complaints & comments from patients over the past year and the more recent Friends & Family information. Barbara stated the practice was pleased with the overall satisfaction ratings across all areas which were consistently higher than the Merton CCG average and also considerably higher than the national average. The Practice were particularly pleased with the improved satisfaction with the service provided by Reception staff eg improvement in call answering times but recognised there were still concerns with the following key areas:

· Availability of appointments

· Length of time to be seen

· Seeing Practitioner of choice (this had improved significantly from the previous year)

Satisfaction with the surgery opening hours remained high ie 83% against 84% last year but patients also commented on preference for more access after 6.30pm weekdays and weekends, particularly Saturdays.

Other comments included the wish for more comfortable chairs in reception.

The first 2 months Friends & Family feedback was overwhelmingly positive with 96% of patients saying they would recommend the practice to others.

Improvement Action Plan

The following actions to address the key issues were agreed as follows:

· Advertise the patient online services more widely and promote the use of the on-line appointments & repeat prescription ordering facility

· Change phone message to include online services reference

· Consider advertising practice services in community facilites ie churches/libraries/ community centres

· Purchase new chairs for reception waiting room

· Increase GP access/appts by extending opening hours to include evenings & Saturdays (dependant on the successful outcome of the joint bid by Merton Practices for additional funding)

· Continue to promote and encourage more patients from diverse backgrounds to join the PPG Group

AOB

The patients were thanked for attending the meeting and for their contribution to the discussions. The meeting closed at 6.40pm

Date and time of next meeting June 2015. Time & date to be confirmed via email.






















